Guild proposal 

March 10, 2009


The Guild offers the following proposal on the condition that any savings be used to reduce or eliminate the number of layoffs of Guild-covered employees. These concessions will expire in 18 months, though the parties agree to discuss the possibility of extending them if the economic crisis continues at that time.

1. The Company agrees to offer a buyout first to employees so that people who wish to leave voluntarily may do so before any layoffs occur.

2. A 5 percent across the board pay reduction for all employees.

3. The sick-day bonus normally given to employees who take no sick days over the course of the year will not be given in 2009 and 2010.

4. The health-care buyout payment will not apply to people whose spouses work at the Times Union.

5. Overtime will paid after an employee works more than 40 hours in a work week. The work week will remain 37.5 hours but employees will be paid straight time up until the 40 hours.

We also recommend the closing of all news bureaus and the relocation of those employees to the main office.

